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Town Council Meeting 

March 4, 2019 

 

Meeting called to order by Mayor Cain at 7:00 P.M. 

Chad Thaxton, Doug Pierson, Terry Parsons, Leah Higginbotham, and Barbara Reed were 

present. 

The Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Barbara Reed made motion to approve the February minutes as read, Chad Thaxton seconded, 

motion carried unanimously. 

 

Doug Pierson made motion to approve payments from February 1st through present date, Leah 

Higginbotham seconded, motion carried unanimously.  

 

Chief Will Jordan gave the police report.   

 

Mayor Conrad Cain introduced Susan Erwin to Council. She expressed concerns with buildings 

around her property that are in very poor condition, hazardous and a potential for dangers, and 

many stray cats around the property. She mentioned that she had put a lot of money into her 

property and that with the surrounding properties in the area and around town being in poor 

condition, she fears that her property value will decrease, and that businesses will not want to 

come into town. She mentioned that she would very much like to see low income housing of 

some form being built here in Buffalo. She also expressed concerns with the garbage collection 

and their inaccuracies with its collection.  

 

Mayor Conrad Cain mentioned to Council that a representative from Vandalia wanted to be 

connected to Buffalo Sewer service. He mentioned that a portion of their property would be in 

town but the representative has expressed to him that they do not want to come into town, 

however, still want to get sewer service.   

 

Mayor Cain mentioned to Council that he will be sending information gathered from Randolph 

Engineering to Payne & Garlow, to get the Wrights Lane Bridge added to the insurance. He said 

that he was told there needed to be a couple sharp turn signs added on each side.  

 

Barbara Reed mentioned that it was brought to her attention that portions of the sidewalk in town 

are in poor condition and are hazardous.  
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Leah Higginbotham made motion to adjourn, Barbara Reed seconded, meeting adjourned at 8:00 

P.M. 

 

Attendance:  Dave Melton, Chief Will Jordan, Ronnie Harris, Herman Jividen, Belford Jividen, 

Susan Erwin, Mike Atkins, Lawrence Woods, Sharon Woods, Donnie Jordan, Amanda Runion, 

Sharon Hedrick. 
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